
  

MUKILTEO CITY COUNCIL AGENDA BILL 2022-091 

SUBJECT TITLE: Fire Mechanical Services 
Interlocal Agreement 

Meeting Date:  August 15, 2022 

Staff Lead: Glen Albright, Acting Fire Chief Exhibit: 
1. Proposed Snohomish County ILA Department Director: Steve Powers, City 

Administrator 
Estimated Time: Consent Agenda 
Previous Review: None 
2022 Budget Reference: Fire: (Page 33), EMS: (Page 113) 

 
RECOMMENDATION:  
Council MOTION to authorize the Mayor to sign an Interlocal Agreement with Snohomish County 
for Fire Mechanical Services. 
 

SUMMARY:  
The City has had an interlocal agreement (ILA) with Paine Field Fire Department for fire 
mechanical services for fire vehicles and equipment since 2011. The current agreement expired 
in June, 2022, with a 60-day extension due set to expire at the end of August, 2022.  The extension 
allowed both parties to negotiate the terms of the new agreement, without the City losing the 
ability to access the County’s services. 
 
Paine Field Fire Chief Cole and Acting Fire Chief Albright worked on the proposed successor ILA. 
The mechanical services offered at Paine Field provide a significant convenience factor for the 
City by reducing downtime transporting vehicles and equipment for repair and testing. The cost 
for the mechanical services is based on current market value. 
 

ALTERNATIVES:  
The proposed ILA meets the City’s needs and is the most cost-effective means for the City to have 
their fire apparatus repaired and maintained.  Other means are not cost-effective and/or do not 
meet national standards. 


